La Plata, September 4th, 1956

Dr. Betty J. Meggers and
Cliff Evans

Smithsonian Institution
United States National Museum
Washington 25, D.C.

Dear Betty and Cliff:

I just received your letter of August
29th, Yes, few weeks ago the Guggemheim comunicated me that a
fellowship was awarded to me, so I hope to have the great pleasu=
re to see both of jou again, and, by the way, my warmest thank
for your assistence in getting the fellowship.

We planed to be in New York next March, but before
we will spend one month in Lima, because I need badly to see
peruvian material as mucn as possible, and also to visit some
archaeological sites in Peru.

We will leave the children here with the grand pa=
rents, I will summit my thesis and will work in some researches,
my wife will be dedicated to fine arts.

(Where are you going for field work? To the Amazonas
again? Any way we hope that you will be in the States next year.

As I do not have Collier's "Cultural Chronology and
Change as reflected in the Ceramics of the Viru Valley,Peru" I
will apreciate the copy you kindly offered me.

with my best wishes that you have had a pleasent
time in Philadelphia, and an excellent future field work, with

my thank for every thing reciban el afecto de su amigo:

ALBERTO REX GONZALEZ




